
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON STATE ADMINISTRATION 

Call to Order: By Chairman~Jan Brown, on March 14, 1989, at 9:00 
a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: All present 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Judy Burggraff, Secretary; Lois Menzies, Staff 
Researcher 

HEARING ON SB 409 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: Sen. Delwyn Gage, 
Senate District 5, introduced the bill. Currently, the five 
members of the Board of Public Accountants serve concurrent 
three-year terms. This bill requires the members to serve 
staggered five-year terms and provides a mechanism to 
implement the staggered-term system. In addition, the bill 
provides a definition of the "practice of public accounting" 
for the purposes of the licensure and regulatory laws. The 
bill also provides that beginning July 1, 1997, a candidate 
for certification as a certified public accountant or 
licensing as a licensed public accountant must have at least 
150 semester hours of credit. 

Sen. Gage said that it is very difficult to earn 150 
semester hours in four years. This will essentially add a 
fifth-year requirement for those who want to be come 
licensed or certified. 

Testifying Proponents and Who They Represent: 

Tom Harrison, Montana Society of Certified Public 
Accountants 

Mike Holland, Legislative Chairman, Montana Society of 
Certified Public Accountants 

Robert Bell, University of Montana 



Proponent Testimony: 
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TOM HARRISON, representing the Montana Society of Certified 
Public Accountants, said that this bill resulted from a 
study by the Montana Society of Certified Public Accountants 
and also from a separate study undertaken by the Board of 
Public Accountants. Mr. Harrison said that the Board 
requested lengthening the Board terms and providing a 
definition of public accounting. The remainder of the bill 
is basically at the request of the Society. Both groups 
have studied the bill. 

MIKE HOLLAND, Legislative Chairman of the Montana Society of 
Certified Public Accountants, presented written testimony 
(Exhibit 1) and a packet of materials entitled, "Why a 150 
Hour Requirement?" (Exhibit 2). 

ROBERT BELL, an intern for the Montana Society of Certified 
Public Accountants and a University of Montana student, 
presented written testimony (Exhibit 3). 

Testifying Opponents and Who They Represent: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. NELSON asked how this bill would affect the senior 
citizens who are preparing tax returns for other senior 
citizens. Sen. Gage said that would be a determination that 
the Board would make. He said it is his understanding that 
those folks will not have to be licensed. This particular 
section of the bill does not say that they will have to be 
licensed. It says that "if you are now a licensed CPA or a 
licensed public accountant and are providing those services, 
you are determined to be in the practice of public 
accounting." Sen. Gage said that one of the concerns that 
he had was the Board might use this as a definition of a 
practicing public accountant in determining just what Rep. 
Nelson have voiced a concern over. He said that he was 
assured that was not the intention of this section of the 
bill. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked if this would be a program that 
would be charged a "super tuition" by the Board of Regents. 
Don Habbe, from the University System, said the Board has 
taken no position on this particular bill and to the best of 
his knowledge there is no particular proposal before the 
Board or that is being contemplated for a special tuition 
for this program. 

REP. ROTH asked if the additional 22 hours that would be 
required would be accounting credits. Mike Holland said 
they probably wouldn't be in accounting. The students are 
getting their accounting: what is lacking is their general 
education such as English courses, computer, finances and 
economics. Those courses are not being taken because they 
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have to devote too much time to their accounting courses. 
REP. ROTH asked why is the bill waiting until 1997 to 
implement this requirement. Mike Holland said that a 
committee of educators and CPAs arrived at that 
recommendation. He said he didn't recall why, except that 
it will give the universities enough lead time to consider 
whether they have any budget considerations. He said it 
will get the Montana students "on line" a little earlier 
than the national requirement. 

REP. WESTLAKE asked if all licensed public accountants are 
university graduates. Mike Holland said that to be either a 
licensed public accountant or a CPA the law requires a 
university degree. There are some provisons for making 
exceptions to that. Sen. Gage said there were those that 
were "grandfathered" that may not be college graduates. 

Closing b¥ Sponsor: Sen. Gage said that Montana has the 
dist1nction of having one of the best business schools and 
graduates in the nation in the accounting fields. In some 
years, those who have taken the CPA exam after graduating 
from the University of Montana have been the tops in passing 
that exam. We think we need to stay in step with the nation 
so that graduates from that outstanding school won't have to 
go to another state that requires the additional hours and 
take additional credits before reciprocity is given to them 
in those states. We think it is a forward looking bill for 
the people that are going into the accounting field. He 
asked the Committee to concur in the bill. 

DISPOSITION OF SB 409 

Motion: REP. WHALEN moved SB 409 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Discussion: None 

Amendments, Discussion, and votes: None 

Recommendation and vote: The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
Rep. Whalen will carry this bill on the House floor. 

HEARING ON SB 60 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: Sen. Tom Beck, 
Senate District 24, introduced the bill. This is an agency 
bill requested by the Department of Administration. Under 
current law, the Department is required to review and 
approve all change orders up to $5,000 "involving contracts 
for the construction of a building costing more than 
$25,000. This bill authorizes the Department to review and 
approve all change orders up to $25,000; orders exceeding 
this amount must be approved by the Board of Examiners. In 
addition, the bill permits the Department to refer change 
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orders under $25,000 that affect the project scope or other 
unusual change orders to the Board for its consideration. 

Sen. Beck said that 90 to 95 percent of the change orders 
are between $5,000 and $25,000. All change orders, under 
current law, must go first to the Board of Examiners, then 
to the architects and the engin.eers and then to a number of 
people to make a change order. He said that this bill would 
speed up the process. 

Testifying Proponents and Who They Represent: None 

Testifying Opponents and Who They Represent: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. DEBRUYCKER asked if there is any limit to the number of 
change orders there can be. Sen. Beck said he does not 
recall there being a limit. 

CHAIRMAN BROWN asked if there were any opponents to the bill 
at the Senate hearing. Sen. Beck said there weren't. 

Closing by Sponsor: Sen. Beck said that this bill passed the 
Senate on a unanimous vote. He believes ·this is a good 
bill. 

DISPOSITION OF SB 60 

Motion: REP. CAMPBELL moved SB 60 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Discussion: REP. PHILLIPS said that he was concerned about the 
bid coming in low, and then you can turn the job around into 
what you want with $25,000 change orders. 

REP. ROTH said that if the bill passes, and we go from 
$5,000 to $25,000 without the review process, it doesn't 
take very long before you're talking about real money. He 
said there shouldn't be much variation from the bid without 
a very valid reason. Rep. Roth said he felt they should go 
through the auditing process to do that. 

REP. GERVAIS said he agreed. 

Amendments, Discussion, and Votes: REP. NELSON said he is in 
agreement with $25,000 being excessive, but that $5,000 is 
too small due to the costs of materials, labor and so 
fourth. He moved to change $5,000 to $10,000. 

REP. DEBRUYCKER said he would go along with the amendment. 
He thought that there should be a limit on the number of 
change orders made before they have to go through the audit 
process. 
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REP. WHALEN said he agrees, 
splitting of change orders. 
they are getting around the 
orders in half." 

but he is concerned about the 
He said that "maybe right now 

$5,000 limit by splitting the 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said that the bill states in (d) that the 
Department of Administration has to review and approve those 
changes and then the Board of Examiners can also review the 
changes if they seem to be out of line. So it seems that 
those change orders go through at least one review and 
possibly two reviews. It seems that the cap would not be 
necessary. 

H. S. "Sonny" Hansen, a lobbyist for the State Architects, 
said that when a change order is offered for consideration 
in the Architects and Engineering Division, they review it, 
approve it and then try to get the Board of Examiners to 
approve it. That can take from six to seven weeks. By that 
time, during the construction process, things have ground to 
a halt. The contractors have been coming back and asking 
for extras because of delay in contract. 

REP. WHALEN asked what checks are in the system that the 
Committee may not be aware of to keep contractors and the 
state government from getting out of hand. Mr. Hansen said 
that when a contractor is remodeling you run into a large 
number of change orders because you do not know what is in a 
wall. At that point, the contractor is asked to submit the 
prices, and they must be broken down as to material and 
labor. The function of the Architecture and Engineering 
Division is then to analyze that. The results of how a 
contract is administered is subject to audit. He said that 
there is a budget in the bid process, and at no time can the 
architects and engineers exceed that amount even with change 
orders. 

REP. ROTH said he didn't understand how the change order 
system works as well as he should have. He said that he 
feels now that the amendment probably isn't necessary as 
long as they can't go over the actual value of the contract. 
This bill would just give them more freedom to make 
adjustments within the contract. 

A roll call vote was taken on the amendment. The motion 
FAILED 13 - 4. 

Recommendation and Vote: The motion that SB 60 BE CONCURRED IN 
CARRIED 15 - 3, Reps. DeBruycker, Nelson and Phillips voting 
no. Rep. Campbell will carry this bill on the House floor. 
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HEARING ON SB 401 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: Sen. Joseph 
Mazurek, Senate District 23, Helena, introduced the bill at 
the request of the Board of Regents and the Commissioner of 
Higher Education. This bill permits the Board of Regents to 
request from any state or local 90vernment agency 
information that would assist in the collection of 
delinquent student loans. State and local government 
agencies must supply the Board with the requested 
information and any information regarding the location of 
the debtor. Furthermore, the bill specifically authorizes 
the Department of Revenue to furnish such information. 

Sen. Mazurek said that the Montana University System 
operates a guaranteed student loan program as a middle man 
between the federal government, the local banker and the 
student borrowin9 the money. If the student defaults, the 
bank is not out the money because the Montana University 
System, through the federal guarantee program, has agreed to 
repay the bank. It is important that these loans are 
collected because the rate of reimbursement by the federal 
90vernment to the state for the program is dependent upon 
the percentage of collection that the guaranteed student 
loan program has. As the rate of default increases, the 
percent or reimbursement that Montana receives from the 
federal government drops. The bill, as originally 
introduced, would have required the state and local 
government entities to provide relevant information 
regarding the location, income or property of the debtor. 
The Senate substantially limited the bill so that the only 
information that ~an be obtained from the Department of 
Revenue would be the location of a debtor. 

Testifying Proponents and Who They Represent: 

Leroy Schramm, Legal Counsel, Board of Regents 

Proponent Testimony: 

LEROY SCHRAMM, Legal Counsel with the Board of Regents, said the 
Board of Regents oversees the guaranteed student loan 
program. He said that the Board is obligated to buy any 
defaulted loans from the banks at face value. This is what 
keeps the whole program going. No bank would give a 
student loan to a 19 or 20-year-old student with no credit 
record or collateral unless the loan was guaranteed. Mr. 
Schramm said that every loan of the guaranteed student loan 
program that we buy is already in default. A good portion 
of what they are doing is not only applyin9 to the federal 
government to get reimbursement for the loan, but they are 
obli9ated by the federal government to get the loan repaid. 
The first thin9 y-ou have to do is find -the debtor.- . This 
bill will assist us in doin9 that. If the default rate gets 
above five percent, then the federal 90vernment stops 
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reimbursing the Board of Regents the full amount. Then the 
state program begins to lose money. On the national level, 
the default rate is a big issue right now. Montana has a 
low default rate compared to most other states, and we would 
like to keep it that way. 

Mr. Schramm said that the information from the Revenue 
Department is likely to be more correct than most other 
sources. 

Testifying Opponents and Who They Represent: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. ROTH asked if only the name and address will be 
accessible from the Department of Revenue under this bill. 
Sen. Mazurek said yes. 

REP. WESTLAKE asked if the bill only deals with students 
that have defaulted and are living in the state. Sen. 
Mazurek said yes. 

REP. GERVAIS asked if the Department of Revenue has 
experienced any problems with privacy acts. Sen. Mazurek 
said not that he is aware of. The purpose of the statute is 
to give specific legislative approval so that "one doesn't 
run afoul of the privacy statutes." 

REP. DEBRUYCKER asked if he had a student loan, defaulted 
and moved out of state then this bill would not try to find 
him. Sen. Mazurek said that regardless of where the student 
is, they would still try to find him/her. When we start the 
collection process in Montana, we want to zero in on 
students we have located. For students that we are unable 
to locate, we turn over the names to collection agencies, 
who have offices around the United States and have skip
tracing methods; they attempt to do the collection for us. 
REP. DEBRUYCKER asked if there is a statute of limitations 
on student loans. Sen. Mazurek said that he assumes that 
the standard statute of limitations on any written agreement 
would apply and that would be eight years from the date of 
default. 

Closing by Sponsor: Sen. Mazurek said that if the default 
percentage drops to 10 percent, then the amount that can be 
collected from the federal government drops to 90 percent. 
The general fund then makes up the difference. If the state 
of Montana is loaning students money to go to college, they 
ought to pay it back. This bill will give the Board of 
Regents information that may assist them in their collection 
efforts. 



HOUSE COMMITTEE ON STATE ADMINISTRATION 
March 14, 1989 

Page 8 of 15 

DISPOSITION OF SB 401 

Motion: REP. SPRING moved SB 401 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Discussion: None 

Amendments, Discussion, and votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: The motion CARRIED unanimously. Rep. 
Spring will carry the bill on the House floor. 

HEARING ON SJR 5 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: Sen. Ethel 
Harding, Senate District 25, Polson, introduced the 
resolution. This resolution urges the Governor to join with 
the citizens of Montana and the department heads of state 
agencies to set aside one minute on June 14, 1989, at 7 p.m. 
eastern standard time to allow individuals to recite the 
Pledge of Allegiance and encourage them to participate in 
their local community's program honoring National Flag Day 
and the Pause for the Pledge Program. 

Sen. Harding said the bill was brought to her by a high 
school student, Allison Hughes, from Polson who won a 
contest and had the opportunity to attend the nationwide 
program in Fort McHenry in Baltimore, Maryland, last year. 
Sen Harding said that there is a program in the state of 
Montana, in conjunction with the Governor's office and the 
Office of Public Instruction, to participate with school 
districts throughout the state. They select and send a high 
school student to Baltimore, Maryland, each year to 
participate in The Pause for the Pledge Program. It is held 
during the week of June 14. 

Testifying Proponents and Who They Represent: 

Terry Teichrow, Education Liaison, Office of Public 
Instruction 

George Poston, United Veterans Committee 

Valerie Larson, Farm Bureau 

Hal Manson, American Legion 

John Sloan, Commander of the Local Chapter, Military Order 
of the Purple Heart 

John DenHerder, Department of Montana Disabled American 
Veterans 



Proponent Testimony: 
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TERRY TEICHROW said he is the education liaison for the Pause for 
the Pledge Program in Montana. He said that in 1975, Public 
Law 99-54 was passed by Congress and signed by President 
Reagan. The law supports the Pause for the Pledge of 
Allegiance as part of the ceremony on June 14, which is 
national Flag Day. There is an organization in Baltimore 
that functions as the educational body that produces a 
program. A student from every state and a liaison are taken 
to Baltimore for a five-day historic program. It is all 
based around the United States history that occurred during 
the wars in the eastern part of the country and the defenses 
that we put up. The best part of the program is the support 
that the organization provides. It is a first-class 
program. The participants are treated as royalty. He asked 
for the Committee's support. Mr. Teichrow read Allison 
Hughes' letter as she was unable to make the hearing because 
of the weather (Exhibit 3A). 

GEORGE POSTON, representing the United Veterans Committee, said 
that they are for this program. He said, "The Pledge to the 
Flag starts with experience. This is experience that brings 
these students respect for their flag. This brings respect 
for their country." He urged the Committee's support. 

VALERIE LARSON, representing over 3,600 Farm Bureau members, 
presented written testimony (Exhibit 4). 

HAL MANSON, representing the American Legion, said that they feel 
quite strongly about this bill. He said that they support 
any education we can give to the children, and the adults, 
in regards to patriotism and our country's flag and well 
being. We think this is a good program. 

JOHN SLOAN, Commander of the local chapter of the Military Order 
of Purple Heart, the only Congressionally chartered 
organization, strictly combat wounded veterans, said that he 
strongly supports this bill and hopes that the Committee 
will act favorably upon it. 

JOHN DENHERDER said he was from the Department of Montana 
Disabled Veterans. He said that he strongly supports SJR 5, 
and he hopes that the bill can be amended to put a flag in 
each classroom in the state of Montana. 

Testifying Opponents and Who They Represent: None 

Questions From Committee Members: None 

~mDeing b¥ Sponsor: Sen. Harding thanked the Committee for the 
hear1ng. She said that she was impressed when Allison 
Hughes wanted this resolution as it is great when young 
people become involved in government. 
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DISPOSITION OF SJR 5 

Motion: REP. PHILLIPS moved SJR 5 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Discussion: None 

Amendments, Discussion, and Votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: The motion CARRIED unanimously. Rep. 
Phillips will carry the bill on the House floor. 

HEARING ON SB 427 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: Sen. Tom 
Rasmussen, Senate District 22, Helena, introduced the bill. 
In 1987, the Legislature enacted a "sunrise" law concerning 
the establishment of new boards that regulate and certify or 
license an occupation. This bill, requested by the Senate 
State Administration Committee, proposes several revisions 
to the "sunrise" law. For example, it exempts from review 
by the Legislative Audit Committee any agency, profession or 
occupation that is required to be licensed or regulated by 
federal law. The bill requires the Legislative Audit 
Committee to hold at least one public hearing on a proposal 
to establish a new board. It also reduces the application 
fee for review by the Committee from no more than $6,500 to 
a flat $500. 

Sen. Rasmussen said he never felt that the "sunrise" law was 
correct, and he has wondered if it is even constitutional. 
He said no one went through this procedure in the interim 
between the 1987 and 1989 session. He said that there have 
been a lot of problems this session with different licensing 
bills getting "hung up" because of the "sunrise" law. He 
said he really thinks the best thing to do would be to 
repeal the "sunrise" law. Part of the problem is the $6,500 
fee that a group must come up with before they can start the 
process. He doesn't think it is fair that some people have 
to pay $6,500 to get into the legislative process when 
everybody else just has a bill drafted to start the process. 
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Testifying Proponents and Who They Represent: 

Michael Bergkamp, Naturopathic Association 

Gene Huntington, Montana Dietetic Association 

Proponent Testimony: 

MICHAEL BERGKAMP, representing the Naturopathic Association, said 
that they support SB 427. His group attempted to go through 
the licensing process this year, but they couldn't afford 
the '$6,500 fee. They had to make a decision whether they 
could afford the fee or make a competent lobbying effort 
before the Legislature because they didn't have money to do 
both. They decided to go ahead and hire a good lobbyist, 
fly in the expert witnesses and carry out the legislative 
process. Mr. Bergkamp asked the Committee to consider the 
$500 fee as being a much more appropriate and fair fee as it 
is something that everyone can afford. The way the fee is 
now, it actually limits groups like the Naturopathic 
Association that has limited funds. He asked the Committee 
for their support of the bill. 

GENE HUNTINGTON, representing the Montana Dietetic Association, 
said we support this bill. Last session there was a bill 
that licensed nutritionists and created registered 
dietitians. As a result of that process, the dieticians 
became converts to the "sunrise" process and supported it in 
the last session. As a result of the systematic process 
that they went through with the Department of Commerce, 
their licensing didn't result in another board but was 
assigned to the Board of Medical Examiners. Mr. Huntington 
said we have supported the "sunrise" law and have opposed 
efforts to repeal it. He said that this bill is a good 
compromise and addresses some of the problems that may be 
difficult for people to comply with. 

Testifying Opponents and Who They Represent: None 

Testifying as Neither an Opponent Nor an Opponent: 

John Northey, Legislative Auditor's Office 

Testimony: 

JOHN NORTHEY, from the Legislative Auditor's Office, said that 
there is no entity that completed the "sunrise" process 
during the last interim period. The current law requires a 
fee of up to $6,500 to be paid to cover for the cost of the 
review to be conducted under the current law. The Attorney 
General ruled that fee is mandatory and cannot be waived by 
the Audit Committee. The Naturopaths came in and felt that 
they could not raise the fee so they couldn't comply with 
the "sunrise" law. He said he wanted to point out that the 
fiscal note that the Committee received is totally 
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inaccurate except for one aspect. It says fiscal impact, 
"none." That is true for the Department of Commerce, but 
the department has nothing to do with "sunrise." He said he 
does not know where the fiscal note came from. He said that 
his office, which is responsible for carrying out the 
functions under the "sunrise" law, was not contacted and a 
fiscal note was not requested from our office. He said that 
as the bill is currently structured, the Audit Committee 
would be required to hold a public hearing and then complete 
a report to the Legislature on the results of that hearing. 
The requirements for conducting an audit of the entity under 
the "sunrise" law would be deleted under this bill. The 
Committee would not have to go through the detailed findings 
that were required under current law. The amendments as 
proposed in this bill would throw that burden back on the 
applicant who would then come forward to the Committee with 
that information. The Committee would then make a report to 
the Legislature. It would streamline the process 
significantly: however, it is not without cost. There will 
still be cost to the office and to the applicant. 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. NELSON asked if the $500 fee would be sufficient to 
cover the public hearings and the reports that would be 
required. Mr. Northey said that they would have to live 
with it. He said that they don't know as it would depend on 
the nature of the applications. He said that they will 
probably work with the Appropriations Committee if this bill 
passes to have some type of a line item appropriation put in 
the bill for these reviews. 

REP. WESTLAKE asked if the fee would be deposited in the 
general fund. Mr. Northey said that it does not matter to 
the Auditor's Office if the fee goes to the general fund. 
The problem that the Auditor's Office ran into initially 
with the $6,500 fee is that when an applicant comes in and 
wants the "sunrise" review performed, the auditor's staff 
and the Committee do the review and come up with a report to 
the Legislature. If the Legislature says, "this is crazy, 
we don't recommend it," you're never going to collect that 
money from the applicant." 

Mr. Northey said he concurs with Sen. Rasmussen's comments 
concerning the constitutionality of the "sunrise" law. He 
said it is his personal professional opinion as an attorney 
that there is a question as to the constitutionality of the 
"sunrise" process because it puts prior restraints on any 
one of you introducing a bill the way the law is currently 
written. If you don't comply with "sunrise," you can't 
introduce a bill. 

Closing by Sponsor: Sen. Rasmussen said that he concurs with any 
of the technical amendments that Lois Menzies recommends 
(Exhibit 5) as long as they don't change the substance of 
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this bill. He said that we have had a couple of bills just 
go through the house, which exempted some acts from 
"sunrise." He said he isn't sure as to where the "sunrise" 
law is right now as we appear to be able to ignore it 
whenever we want to. Sen. Rasmussen thinks that for at 
least the next two years that this bill would put some 
rationale into the system and asked for the Committee to 
concur in the bill. 

DISPOSITION OF SB 427 

Motion: REP. WHALEN moved SB 427 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Discussion: None 
Amendments, Discussion, and Votes: REP. WHALEN moved the 

sponsor's amendments (Exhibit 5). The motion CARRIED. 

REP. NELSON said that he is concerned that $6,500 is too 
high and $500 "is a mere pittance" for the amount of work 
that could have to be done on the applications. REP. NELSON 
moved that line 23, page 8, be amended to $2,000 and include 
a provision that the fee must be used by the Committee to 
pay the costs of the review and the unused portion must be 
refunded to the applicant. 

REP. WHALEN said he agrees wholeheartedly with John Northey 
that this "sunrise" law is probably unconstitutional. He 
said it does represent a prior constraint on an individual 
being able to introduce legislation. For that reason, he 
said he opposes the amendment and supports whatever fee is 
in the bill until we can get it completely stricken from the 
books. 

REP. WESTLAKE said he supports Rep. Nelson's position on 
this. He said it does have a value. It will cause people 
to really consider the importance of what they're trying to 
do. A couple of thousand dollars, with the reimbursement 
clause, will definitely protect the state against some 
frivolous type attempts. He said he "thinks there needs to 
be some kind of a handle on this thing." 

REP. WHALEN said he doesn't think you can start charging 
people a fee to introduce legislation. He said that a 
single type of legislation has been singled out and 
penalized. This bill attempts to ameliorate some of the 
objectional parts of the "sunrise" process. 

A roll call vote was taken on the amendment. The motion 
CARRIED 9 - 8. 

Recommendation and Vote: REP. NELSON moved SB 427 BE CONCURRED 
IN AS AMENDED. The motion CARRIED unanimously. REP. NELSON 
will carry the bill on the House floor~ 
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DISPOSITION OF HB 357 

Motion: REP. WHALEN moved to take HB 357 OFF THE TABLE. 

Discussion: REP. WHALEN said that he would like the Committee to 
further consider this bill. This is the bill that Rep. 
Phillips introduced to raise the salary of the State Auditor 
and Secretary of State. Initially that bill was assigned to 
a subcommittee. We never met. This bill ultimately was 
tabled. He said that he had talked with Rep. Moore and Rep. 
Phillips who are on the subcommittee this morning and we 
have some amendments to propose. We would like to raise the 
salaries of about a dozen elected officials by an 
approximate amount of $100,000. In addition to that, he 
said, we would coordinate the passage of this bill with one 
of the state employee pay raise bills that had a meaningful 
amount of money in it. For convenience, we would like to 
coordinate it with Rep. Menahan's bill. REP. WHALEN said 
there is no question that elected officials need a pay 
raise. In virtually all categories, our people are at the 
bottom five percent as far as pay goes. There are people 
working, for instance, in the State Auditor's Office that 
are being paid $15,000 more than the State Auditor is being 
paid. 

CHAIRMAN BROWN said it is difficult for the Committee to 
deal with this bill without having the bill before them. 

REP. ROTH said that he remembers the bill, and he thinks 
that everyone remembers the bill. He said he doesn't think 
it needs to be taken off the table. 

REP. DEBRUYCKER asked Rep. Whalen if we give them the raise, 
where are we going to get the money. REP. WHALEN said he 
cannot answer that question specifically. He said we are in 
a position where we are going to have to be raising money to 
fund the school foundation program and to give state 
employees a raise. There is no question that the money will 
have to be raised. This bill only has a fiscal impact of 
about $100,000 per year. 

REP. WHALEN requested that Lois Menzies prepare the 
amendments for the bill and distribute a copy of the bill 
and the amendments for the Committee's next meeting. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: 10:47 a.m. 
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DAILY ROLL CALL 

STATE ADMINISTRATIOn COMMITTEE 

51th LEGISLATIVE SESSION -- 1989 

Date March 14, 1989 

-------------------------------- --------- -- ------------------~----
NAME PRESENT ABSENT EXCUSED 

Rep. Jan Brown, Chairman ,/ 

Rep. Helen O'Connell, Vice Ch. ;,/ 

Reo. Vicki cocchiarella / 

Rep. Ervin Davis / 

Rep. Floyd "Bob" Gervais y" 

Rep. Janet Moore ,/ 
Rep. Angela Russell ,/ 

Rep. Carolyn Squires / 

Reo. Vernon Hestlake /' 
Rep. Timothy Hhalen / 
Rep. Bud Campbell {/ 

~": . 
Rep. Duane Compton / 
Rep. Roger DeBruycker r/ 

Rep. Harriet Hayne 
, 

/ 
Rep. Richard Nelson ,/ 

Rep. John Phillips c/ 

Rep. Rande Roth / 
Rep. Wilbur Spring, Jr. / 
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STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 14, 1989 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on State Administration report 

that SENATE BILL 409 (third reading copy -- blue) be 
concurred in • 

\ 

signed: ___ ,.~/_'~~i~~/='="~\'~r~{~'=r~ __ __ 
l J~n'''''B~o~n;' 'Cha irman 

[REP. WHALEN WILL CARRY THIS BILL ON THE HOUSE FLOOR] 

l I" ;! 
i,. f~ '<'/ 
'",-

591111SC.HBV 



STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 14, 1989 
Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on State Administration report 

that SENATE BILL 60 (third reading copy -- blue) be concurred 
in • 

.-j 

Signed:-----,-/~~'~~j~~-n~·/~B-:L~-~-~-,-=C~h~~~!-rm--a-n 

[REP. CA~&BELL WILL CARRY THIS BILL ON THE HOUSE FLOOR] 

/' ~~ 
( )-' 

' .. 

591112SC.HBV 



STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 14, 1989 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on State Administration report 

that SENATE BILL 401 (third reading copy -- blue) be 
concurred in • 

[REP. SPRING WILL CARRY THIS BILL ON THE HOUSE FLooR1 

-. 
591109SC.HBV 



STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on 

that SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION 5 
be concurred in • 

March 14, 1989 

Page 1 of 1 

State Administration report 

(third reading copy -- blue) 

-... 
/ 

Signed: ____ ,,~,~. ·~_~)~.~(~·~·~~i~y~i~, ~'~i=-~, __ __ 
/ Jan Brown, Chairman 

[REP. PHILLIPS WILL CARRY THIS BILL ON THE HOUSE FLOOR] 

591113SC.HBV 



STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 14, 1989 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on State Administration report 

that SENATE BILL 427 (third reading copy -- blue) ~ 
concurred in as amended • 

Signedt ____ ,~,',~: __ ~~~~ __ --~~~--_ 
,/ Jim Brown, Chairman 

! 

(REP. F\ r.; ; !, >t 'J 
FLOOR1~~--~~~-----

WILL CARRY THIS BILL ON THE HOUSE 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 7, lines 15 and 16. 
Strike: "of" on line 15 through "estimates" on line 16 

2. Page 8, line 3. 
Strike: "petitioners'· 

3. Page 8, line 23. 
Strike: "$500" 
Insert: "$2;000. 

the cost of 
refunded to 

The fee must be used by the committee to pay 
the review, and any unused portion must be 
the applicant" 

591144SC.HBV 

I 
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MONTANA SOCIETY OF CPA'S 

TESTIMONY - SENATE BILL 409 

ACCOUNTANCY REGULATION 

I. Lengthening Board terms . 
A. It takes Board members two years to become familiar 

with the issues, rules, and the nature of their jobs, 
leaving them one year to be an effective member. 

B. There is a small bank of accountants who are both 
qualified and willing to serve as Board members. 

C. For that reason, many, if not most, serve 2, 3-year 
terms, or 6 years. 

D. Arguably, therefore, the bill reduces the Board 
members' terms from 6 years to 5. 

II. Definition of the "practice of public accounting" 
A. The Board has encountered difficulties enforcing the 

accountancy statutes and its rules, because the law 
fails to define the practice of public accounting. 

B. The proposed definition has general acceptance: 
1. It is currently in the administrative rules. 
2. It is the model language recommended by both 

a. the professional organizations and 
b. the National Association of State Boards of 

Accountancy. 

III. 1S0-hour education requirement 
A. What 

EXHU3lT"",,==~==~= 

PATE ~ -IV -f, 
B\3. "10 '7 

1. The proposal WOUld. require a candidate for the CPA 
examination after July 1, 1997 to have 150 

B. Why 

semester hours, compared to the "normal" 128 hours 
required for a Bachelor's degree. 

1. - The expansion of the body of knowledge required of 
CPA's has been referred to as an explosion; that's 
an understatement. 

2. The 150-hour requirement was adopted by the 
American Institute of CPA's, an organization of 
250,000 CPA's, by an 82% vote. 
a. Membership in the AICPA is a requirement for 

employees of most CPA firms, and Increasingly 
required by clients and governmental agencies 
who hire or contract for the services of 
CPA's. 

C. When 
1. The proposal has been advocated by CPA's since 

1959. 
2. Seven states have already enacted the requirement. 

a. Florida, Hawaii, Tennessee and Utah have 
already Implemented the requirement. 

3. By the year 2000, 1S0-hours will be required for 



(' 

D. 

E. 

( 

AICPA membership. 
4. Our proposal would be effective for students 

graduatrng after July 1, 1997. 
The proposal is supported by 
1. The Montana Board of Public Accountants 
2. The Montana Society of Certified Public 

Accountants 
3. Accounting students 
4. Accounting faculty 
5. Just about everyone who has become familiar with 

the problem 
Are there obstacles? 
1. The proposal is advanced now so that the CPA's, 

the university administrations and the legislature' 
will have adequate time to prepare for the expense 
and effort required to implement too proposal. 



MONTANA SOCIETY OF CPA'S· 

TESTIMONY ON THE 150 HOUR REQUIREMENT 

What it will do: 

- Allow Montana accounting students to broaden their education 
- in English, Computers, Economics, Finance, and general 

education 
- Reduce pressure for students who now try to finish college 

in 4 years . . 
- Allow Montana accounting graduates to compete for jobs 

Allow Montana accounting graduates to Join their 
professional organizations 

- Cost approximately $170,000 per year If every accounting 
student completes the 150 hours 

What it won't do: 

- Require a Masters degree 
- Change the requirements for a Bachelor's degree 
- Require the universities to add courses or change curriculum 
- Require the universities to add faculty 

Specify any specific curriculum 
- Require students to remain In college more than one 

additional semester 

What if we don't: 

- Montana accounting graduates will be unable to obtain 
licenses as CPA's in other states 

- Our outstanding accounting schools will lose their 
excellence and will be reduced to graduating second class 
accountants 
Montana students will be motivated to attend out of state 
schools with professional accounting programs 

- Montana CPA examinations will be overrun with nonresidents 
wishing to obtain a certificate as a professional 
deSignation, but who won't need to be licensed by another 
state 

Help us plan ahead, help us prepare our professional accounting 
schools and future accountants. Thank you for your support of 
Senate bill 409. 
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Why a 150/Hour Requirement? 
150 Hour Education Proposal... 

Credits Needed In Each Area 

60~---·------------------

45 

30 

15 

o 
Business Courses General Education Accounting 

I .. A/CPA Recommend.llon lEI Now ~ 
Now: 128 Seme.ter Hour, Tot" 
A/CPA R,comm,nd,tlon: HJJ Hou" Tot" 
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An Increasingly Complicated Field ... 
Total Pronouncements to be Mastered 

250 

200 

150 

100 

50 

o 
IASC APB AICPA FASB 

1:»1 Before 1970 1::::::::11970-1988 

Data Table on Next Page 
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Accounting 

AICPA 

APB 

FASB 

IASC 

Auditing 

AICPA 

IFAC 

Authoritative Pronouncements Issued 
in Accountinq and Auditing 

Before 1970 

Accounting Research Bulletins 51 
Standards of Accounting & Review 0 
Standards for Management and 0 

Advising Services 

opinions 15 
Interpretations of Opinions 0 
Statements 3 

Statements of Standards 0 
Interpretive Opinions 0 
Statements of Concepts 0 
Technical Bulletins 0 

International Accounting Standards 0 

statements on Auditing Standards 0 
Statements on Auditing Procedures 41 

International Acct. Guidelines 0 

TOTAL 110 

- 3 

1970-88 

0 
4 
3 

16 
21 

1 

99 
38 

6 
45 

26 

61 
13 

26 

359 



IA IBreakdown by Ca~egory ... 
Where is More Education Needed? 

Business Ed. 
6.Credlts 

General Educallon 
13.Credlls 

Accounting 
3.Cred1t8 

Additional Credits Needed to Meet 
AICPA Recommendation 

- 4 -
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5tf1. 

tEcdJu.nca~edJ tp>1F(Q)fe~~i(Q)D1lal~ ••• 
Minimal Cost 

Preliminary data suggests that accounting students would not have 
to attend for an additional full year. Most students are already 
attending for 14 quarters (4 2/3 years) before graduation. 

5 -
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Beta Alpha Psi 
U of Montana 
School of Business 
Missoula, MT 59812 

I"I.:.rch 1, 1989 

Mr. Rob Bell 
Montana Society of CPA's 
P.O. Box 138 
Helena, MT 59624-0138 

Dear Mr. Bell: 

The National Accounting Fraternity 
Delta Kappa Chapter 

As president of Beta Alpha PSi, I am writing in response to 
the proposed 150 semester hour requirement to become a certified 
public accountant in the state of Montana. Beta Alpha Psi is a 
national accounting fraternity composed of the most outstanding 
accounting students in the country. Approximately seventy 
students belong to the Beta Alpha Psi chapter at the University 
which represents about one half of the students in the 
University's accounting curriculum. 

The members of Beta Alpha Psi are in support of the proposed 
requirement. We feel the requirement l."ill allow a Montana 
certlficate to remain desirable. Additionally, wlth the 
incorporation of this requirement into the University's accounting 
curr icu 1 um, the account i ng progr am will ma i nta in its pl-esent 
status in the state of Montana and the country. 

Sincerely, 

Duane A. Portwood 
Pr-esident, Beta Alpha Psi 

DAP/mjb 
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Mel McFetridge 
Assistant Professor 
College of Business 
Montana State university 
Bozeman,MT 59717 

Dear Mr. Mcfetridge: 

DONALD j. MCMIUAN 
110 Sou&h fazeJUll Ay.ilu, 

Boze .... ur,9715 
406-516-391" 

March 8,1989 

As we d1scussed, please present my comments concerning the proposed five 
year education cerUtlcation requirement for practicing accountants 1n 
Montana ( Senate 8111409 ). . 

I recetved a 8.S. degree in Metallurgical Engineering from Montana Schoo) of 
Science & Technology in 1961. Following that. I work-ed twenty .. nve years 
in the aluminum reduction Industry. twenty· two years In a management 
capactty. . 

Starting winter quarter of 1986, I returned to Montana State University and 
will receive my B.S. degree tn Business Accounting, the end of w1nter 
quarter, 1989. In May of this year I witl take the CPA examination. 

I think you wttt agree that I represent a unique perspective of hIgher 
education. I wan! to take thIs opportunity to reflect my opinton concerning 
the proposed ffve year education cerUf1cat10n requirement. However, I f1rst 
want to comp'l1ment the accounting staff at MSU for providing me with what 
I feet Is a solid foundation In accounting. 

After weathering the rigors or the MSU accounttng curriCUlum, I can testIfy 
that the accountlng mater1at covered is extensive and obvious y growing 
each y'ear at a tremendous rate. It Is ver:Y difficult to absorb sucll volumes 
of mater1al1n a four year program. Most students I talked to take over four 
years nowl I feel more learnfng Ume wilt be needed tn the future to adust 
to thIs fast growing pace of accounttng material. 

As an experfenced manager observing students, the greatest weakness I see 
is their reading, writing and s~ak1ng skills. More tlme 1s needed In this 
area to compl1ment theIr teChnical 51<1115. Tne abUlty to arttculate and 
communicate 1n the busfness world is critical. 

.~~ 
I 
I 
I 
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I 
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I strongly' urge our state lawmakers to accept and Implement senate eUI 
409. MOntana schools now produce credible and qualified accountants. 
However, I feel the State of Montana should enhance qual1ty of accounttng 
pracUce for our state. Also, enhanced preparation of our state accounttng 
graduates Is neccessary to allow them to be more competitive In the 
workplace. . 

Students are more perceptive and serious concerning their education and 
career goals than most people may think. A serious student wIll quickly 
observe that he wi 11 be better prepared and ab Ie to compete 1n the business 
world, If he Is part of a five year proaram versus a four year program. 
Quality in the market place w1l1 be of Just as much Importance to the 
university system as It Is to the business world. 

In closing, I would like to also mention some factors not often considered: 

1 •. Many students work partlme. 
2. Many students are married and have families. Sometimes both are 

work1ng toward a degree. 
3. Many sfudents are on financial aid. 
4. Many students are single parents wUh children. 

This Is not an easy struggle for them and course structure does not 
accommodate them very wen. I feel the proper approach to a ftve year 
program will make this a more reattstlc learning env1ronment for them. 
Don t forget this market, It is growing and for trie most part they are 
serious and enhance the learning env1ronment for higher education. 

I should also mentton that I am one of the fortunate. Married, family ra1sed, 
don't have to WOrk, and have 1deal stUdy conditions. However. 1t 5t111 was a 
demand1ng experience. 

Stncerely, 

~¥~~ 
Donald J. McMillan 

03 



M',ntl'!lne LeQ t $let:ors 
He.1 "nl'l , MT 

Z 496 994 2893 t1SU UP RESEARCH 

It tu,·s L)I~!~n I:),-,ol .... ght to my ~tt:er·,'·.ion th"~t t:1 bj 11 ha~ bf!!en 
I--w'esentef.i to yOU to Gt"V!'Inc;1e tl"lf! Acr.;ount J.n.,;! Pr'(.~n"'~1Il t:·,t t'11)nl:elt'lE.i St.Clh:: 
University t(') ~ tiv~ YP.lfll" f,)r'OliW'OJfI i'r(:arn t.he:' p,~e.!?,ent ·rour- yeer' 
pro9.r"m. Af:. c:rt Sl)p'"lolJlor"~ cur'r'~t'lt: 1 Y em-'o) 1 F,'d in U·,~ Ac:c)ouni ': i.r,~ 
f'roori!'ll/\ I fully SW':"POf-·t ~u(!h f:'I' CI",e.nge. Ry t:hl'!' t' j '"f:~ t.his pll!!ltl t~kes 
at1'~ct I will '",F.:IV'=' ~H"~rilr~8ted. However', t WO',Jl.d st ~ 11. t.1,I<.~ tc:) t.l!lk.e 
thi.,s c."lppoptunlty to \II:iv~ YOU f\ ~t.w.f~nt' S l:..er·sp"..:,tlve '.,f this P!.Blt 

and the tjenef1ts or t':he fi.ve Yf!!l!:Ir pt"(l~r·l':IlO. 

F.ven though t.he Acc,~untjl"lg PrOQr~i"IllI :is n~'lw nf·rh::lelJy e, 'fou,.. 
ye~r program. 1 t wi.l.1. tai<:,e me an~'1 the tnaJ(U"\ tv of lilY r.;h~S$lIll::It:.e$ 

fo'.~r veers t.'Ind t.wo q'.~P.lt·'ters. to reeelve ~ '.~f.'H~I·~ee. Mc',!;.t. ~(a~ounl:lr'IY 

majors. t,a"'~ the CPA F~Xlflrll l,Joc..)n Qr't;tdl.u.~t~:I on. In .... t"d~" t.':1 t,t'\k.e t~he 
rev tew cour"'ses f Ol~ H"Iis ex~m et the epPI~t",)~::'t" l:"it~ I:: l,"f!!' , W~ I~I-esent 1 'Y 

heve A r;:holce: f.'Ittend ~wnmer'" .~f.ls,si.(.'\n Or' .~,I.t·~""~:1"l th'" I, ft:)ut'" yebr 
progrem" "ver 1i.vf'" v,..""',...s. N"tther I)ho1ce is b~d or' 9.,)nd In i.tsel.f. 
It: :!,-jrnply :l.s e def.:::l.l;don w", mak.fIt t;.o sl.dt .. ·.UI·· '.;I1)ed..~ 1::U"t.J n~er;t.~. 

Another r'I'!"ali.t:y of c:)I,~r world 1~ 1-:h~t the bu~in~~~ o(JmmI..H'd.t::v 
I"Ind how :i t. ot)f.'t·l"Ite~ i.!!'o tor'ever' chEtng:J.ng. T."1I1.:'2Y'.'!!o f'\(;r.::nqr.t. irl9 
students. mq~t ~c:lHPt: tl;) th .... ~e ehe!ln,..~~ _ Ther-e i..;. €I ~r'Al'It7.ep f,:.ol.. .. ~ (.r, 
Internetlol11."11 Rusj nes,~. the F:f.nl!'lnoi.f.'rl AC:a:;':".H'IL.i 'HOI ~l..l'Ir1di~l~d~ BC)I!.'Ir'..:! 

(FASa) .1..S ~onti,"\ui"\lly r)ul:di.shi.rto,,'l n~w ~t.."no:"."t"ds GC)''l(,;l!".r'n5.n'~ th'-' 
techniGflJ i!'spec:t (I'f our' t.l~ld. ~nc.1 the Job 1I1i"l1'I<·.t.d:. 'i"'> he(:oru.l.n~ OIf.Jt··'1 

ancl more r::onu>ettt::1vl":'. It . .1s b~';~t:)hI:t.n.,;! VI:-t~y ,;Hf1'.i'::Q\.t. t.~c:) l.~f!lrt"'l t·II'" 

mat.eri.a.l theft we n""el"l 11'1 this cOIIIP~I:.:I.t.:lvc~ we"..'..:! wil:h:in 1;he four' 
year ti.me fr'~me. On'"' "'~~n only tdl<.e ~I) 11I1!:\t'ly cl .... ·~s~s t,:'l':\ch ter'm. Th~ 

AJCPA I"'a~· rei::c'Qr,i,7ecl thi.90 at"\(1 h"r.; t~l<.en st,...P."-; \...) I"r::-':",Iir'e yt"'<:!lc:/U!'1t .. i Or. 
from e five y.=::etr P'''f)~lf'''i!1r" .:lr i.ts n~w In{-,"bp.!,.,s dfh:.a,,"' U',e Y'1:'~I'" 2000. 

Mont1.'lrll'f State Un:lvl'!" ... ,s.it.v hl"·s i!ln eXGe.l !t:'!"lt A(a~'(II.mt.:l.nQ P'-'(.,!,;w·aru. 
One of t .. ,,, best i.n t:t"v", nation ~$ evi.denC~t"'d I))' th~~ :,;.>tuden1.~' .'20l.woes<:o 
C:.,., the CPA f'((~lrn c)vr.!w· t:"l~ Pl".Ist: t~n Yf.!!Br·s. This .i..~, ~Iw, i~8 (; r'!P,il::ive 
MontP.Jnf.'lr .. I eh()~~ to {:'1tt;~r,,:j MSU in~t~c:1Ct ot ·~.:d.tl~ O:'I~t or st..~1·.f.1 1:0 
~ttend un1vepsity_ One of t·he be!!'.t !~(lc.:ol..lnt.::in!;,s r>I·O~iWf.lll1.!i, in t:ht::, 
np.\t. ion was, I"l' .... d s t i 11. '\ .. ~, i.n {)UI~ ,-:"wn b;'!tcJ.:. YI:tf"d. H.)wt:"v~"', t.h~ ,~1.lc:.:hl;' 
"It it ain't. I)rok.e. don't fix it" doesn"t:'I",i.ld l:ru~ :Ill thi.~ (":a~e. 
We rnus.t ;l!\1~li!!Ipt.: t .... cc)ntinue t(l be (~00lt)f,t~1.t..iv~ in the f'.~t::I.U""e. 

S it10ere 1 y. 

f,~/.. ~. 
Gl'lry R. f:nglr.o,r't 
Vice Pr~aid~nt-Ret~ Alph~ P£i/Aacountjn~ Ass(lcj~L1on 

Ii: ,. 
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NOTES FOR HEARING 

... D/ITE 3-/<I--<ii 
j3U~-+1 __ .... ,,=o .............. 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee: 
I~.;) 

1) Introduce self 
Intern for HSCPA , Student at the University of Montana 

Both capacities speakinq today. 

2) Once a business major at UM 

Chanqed my major because of exactly the dilemma this bill 

addresses. 

As a business finance student, found that I was not taking 

many classes outside the business school. Not learning about 

the complicated world which surrounds every company. 

As you well know, Politics, and many other fields-

technology, communications, ethics-- all affect the business 

environment. Yet, my education as a Finance major only 

touched on what I consider to be cornerstones for any public 

or private sector enterprise. This problem is even more 

pronounced for accounting students. Their tight graduation 

requirements and challenging course load allow them time for 

only minimal class experience outside the school of 

accounting. 

The 150 hour requirement would alleviate the strong pressures 
to graduate in four years, and would thus free acct students 
up to take classes outside the limits of their profession's 
focus. 

But that is not the only benefit of this bill. Last Saturday 

in Missoula, I had the chance to speak with a friend of mine

- Doug Nicholson-- about the 150 Hour requirement. As an 

accounting student, Doug strongly supported the idea of 

increasing the credit hours required to graduate •. He said "I 



am under so much stress" I just wish I had 
accounting. 

EXHIBIT_...;;::3~ __ 

DATE .3 -/<If ~ 
SB 10 1 e:t .. 

time to do all "":ni-[ ~ 

This bill would allow Doug and other acct majors to spread 

their difficult course work over additional semesters. By 

reducing the pressures put on them by an extremely challenging 

accounting curriculum, students could learn better in the 
classes they are taking. 

In fact, the only reason a student might not support this 
bill, would be the additional cost of extra time spent at 
school. However, compare this with the "price" of not being 

able to compete in a highly educated, professional work force, 

or worse yet, compare it to the cost of not being able to get 

licensed in states other than Montana. Suddenly the "cost" 
of one extra semester seems pretty small. 

fvl'Y1'f,#- - ;tI,;.., $~...--tr) IJ£c- ik-gq6 ~. 
/5!J ~W~-- 1]%- 12.~~~ 

This is an excellent bill. It keeps Montana's graduates in 
pace with the rest of the nation and the accounting 

profession. All the students I have spoken with have agreed 

with this bill. In fact, we expect to receive letters of 
support from both MSU and OM's accounting students within the 
next few days. 

I strongly urge you to give this bill a do-pass. It will be 
be a step forward for both students and the accounting 
profession. 



February 10, 1989 

~enator Ethel Harding 
Montana Se.nate 
State Capitol. 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Senator H~rding and Committee Members: 

EXHI8IT_~a'-loA-~_
, DATt:...E _. ·_ ....... ~3~-.L./"'-$l_-5l_<t ___ 

!If--t!.g,...---$.L....----

1 apologize for not being in Helena to be before your committee 
and to personally lend support for the resolution reearding Flag 
Day and the Pause For The Pledge Program. , 
1 had the opportunity to represent Montana at National Flag· Day 

. activiti.es last June in Baltimore, Maryland. T,his was an extra
ordir.ary experience for me and one that 1 wish each Montana student 
coald p.njoy. It was with that thought that this resolution is 

·prp.sented, because it can help make the citizens of Montana more 
aware of the·ceremony that takes place in Baltimore, Maryland, as 
well as the ceremony which will take place at our State Capit"ol next 
June 14th. 

It is difficult for me to.express in a letter the sense of patri
otism that was felt while at Fort McHenry and the sense·of pride 
that 1 felt in representing Montana. Our flag is the symbol which 
we all recognize, and, it expresses clearly the freedoms that we 
enjoy here in the United States. 

I think it is important for all of us to take a few minutes of 
our time on June 14th to stop and contemplate the importance 
of those freedoms. The Pause For The Pledge Program js the 
best way.~hat we can all honor the flag and the freedoms that 
it represents. 

The resolution before you is an excellent ,,,ay for the Montana. Leg
islature to express support for the Pause For The Pledge Pr0gram. 
It gives a·positive signal to lill our citizens of Montana the 
significance of the flag and the sacrifices that have been mdde 
over our long history to keep the flag of freedom flowing over 
this nation and the free lvorld. 

Again, 1 would like to express my sinceL·e apology for not being 
able to appear before your committee. T would hope that you 
and your comritittee would s11pport and pass this rf~solution in 
the Mont:ma. Senat·e. Thank you very much for your time and COn
side-r.atjon. 

Sincerely, 

~/~~ 
Allison Hughes '-S 
Polson High School Junior 
4016 Eli Gap Road 
Polson, MT 59860 



BILL 1/ SJR 5 ------------
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MONTANA FARM BUREAU FEDERATlON-- S':r R-= ~.:.:.-, _°.1 

502 South 19th. Bozeman, Montana 59715 
Phone: (406) 587-3153 

TESTIMONY BY: Valerie Larson 

SUPpORT __ y_es ___ __ OPPOSE __________ _ 

Madam Chairman, members of the Committee, for the record, my name is 

Valerie Larson, representing 3600 Farm Bureau members from throughout 

Montana. 

Madam Chairman, I'm here today to urge the adoption of Senate Joint 

Resolution 5. Farm Bureau encourages a greater effort on the part of adults 

to set an example which will help instill a sense of pride and patriotism 

in our young people. 

We feel the results of this Resolution will help to do this. 

Madam Chairman, Farm Bureau urges adoption of Senate Joint Resolution 5. 

Thank you for your attention. 

SIGNED:_"_d_~_"_,_bL_~-"" _' _" __ _ 

FARMERS AND RANCHERS UNITED ~=-



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 427 
Third Reading Copy 

EXHIBIT_-=::S-~ __ 

DATE 3- IV-liz 
S.B 1..Jd, 7 

For the House Committee on State Administration 

Prepared by Lois Menzies 
March 14, 1989 

1. Page 7, lines 15 and 16. 
Strike: "of" on line 15 through "estimates" on line 16 

2. Page 8, line 3. 
Strike: "petitioners'" 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. SB 427 DATE March 14, 1989 
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----------------------------- ------------------------r---------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 
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